Draft
Highway Study Committee
March 27. 2014
Public Safety Building
7:00 PM

In attendance were Curt McGee, Evelyn Auger, Paul Dexter and Ralph Rathjen.  Johnny VanTassel, Andy Sanborn, Mark Thurston and Jeff Jenkins were absent.  Bob Veloski was also in attendance.
1. The Committee observed a moment of silence for the Firefighters killed in Boston.


2. Review and approve minutes – Evelyn Auger made a motion to move the minutes and it was seconded by Ralph Rathjen.  There were a couple of technical corrections from Curt McGee (section 2 line 7 remove the word he, add the word with on line 10, line 15 the word is they not the, add the word work between job and orders and after the word job at the end of the sentence add work).  Ralph made a motion to approve the amended minutes, Evelyn seconded the motion.  The amended minutes passed 4 aye, 0 nay.

3. Brad Laughy former DPW Director – To be rescheduled

4. Discussion of logs – Paul Dexter said due to a miscommunication the letter the Committee wanted to send to the Board of Selectmen about the lack of information was not sent.  Paul said the Interim DPW Director has developed some of the forms and is using them and asked if the Committee still wants to send the letter.  Ralph talked of the handicap the Committee is under due to the lack of records.  Paul said the lack of information will slow down the process and how much value will there be with only limited information.  Curt said that is a little late to send the letter.  Evelyn talked of the lack of information to compare how we should move forward.  Paul asked if the Committee wants to table discussion until more members are present.  The committee agreed to table until a later meeting.

5. Discuss the search for the old log – Paul stated that after talking to the Town Administrator and April Rollins the logs that John Thayer talked of keeping cannot be found.  Ralph was concerned that if old records are missing what is going to happen to the records being kept now.  Paul asked if the new records are being kept in a digital format.  Bob Veloski answered that they are and will be able to do reports off of them.  Evelyn mentioned about other things being thrown away and Paul talked of disposing of equipment.  Curt talked of how difficult it would be to reconstruct any reliable data from the records kept by the accountant.  Evelyn said that some information such as the amount paid for salt would be available and that could be used to determine how much salt was purchased.  Curt said that would not tell how much was used per storm and it was bought ahead of time and the fiscal year also changed.  Paul talked about the lack of information and how do we get our hands wrapped around the problem.  Curt talked about the need to quantify the process by laying out tasks and assigning a value to the tasks.  Evelyn talked about getting information from the visits to other Towns regarding tasks and costs and matching that information against what we need to do.  Ralph talked about things like salt, it would still be purchased by the Town to get the State rates.  Evelyn was concerned about hiring a company to do the work without controls such as how much salt was used during any one storm.  Ralph talked about the State giving courses on how to sand and salt.  Evelyn talked about the speed of the driver and how much salt is on the road.  Curt talked of a DPW Director to oversee the process.  Evelyn had not thought of keeping a DPW Director position to care for the roads and thinks that may work.  Paul also agreed that a hired DPW Director/Road Agent who works for the Town would be the way to go.  Evelyn said we should look at how Andover does it.  Curt McGee said that John Thayer mentioned Webster as an example of how it could work.  Evelyn will be interested to see how this would work.  

6. Discuss appointing members to visit other Towns – Paul talked of the list of Towns to visit and who would be doing the visits.  Curt said we are missing 3 members tonight and we need to go back to meeting every 2 weeks.  Ralph talked of limiting the number of members to visit other Towns.  Paul said he thought that that was the plan.  Curt talked of a list that Jeff Jenkins, Andy Sanborn and Mark Thurston had suggested.  Ralph asked if Bob Veloski would be going to take minutes.  Bob said no, but it would be good to take a tape recorder with them so everyone could hear the answers.  Ralph suggested writing questions for the members who go out so the questions would be the same to each Town.  Curt had a list of 7 questions, but would like to have the whole group discuss and prepare the questions.  Evelyn suggested that Committee review the minutes from the former DPW Directors to see if there are any questions brought up during the discussion that might be helpful.  Paul made copies of the questions from Curt and distributed them to the members present.  Curt talked about Jeff narrowing down the 15 towns to 7 and adding one that was not on the original list.  Curt suggested that the 7 questions be sent out and suggested that the members think of additional questions for the next meeting for discussion and a vote on the questions.  If the members all have the same questions it does not matter who goes to an individual town.  He suggested possibly sending the questions to the Towns in advance.  Curt noticed the difference in the management styles between John Thayer and Ralph Carter.   John Thayer talked about a full-time mechanic who services the Towns vehicles and Curt had not thought about that and there is only $325,000 for new road construction in Hopkinton and that surprised him.  Paul suggested there might be more in the maintenance line.  Curt agreed, but said this is the type of question we need answers to.  Curt suggested that if the members are going to have homework then the next step after that would be to start moving on the interviews, possibly as soon as May.  Paul suggested towards the end of May because of mud season.  Paul stated that after Brad comes in the second half of the meeting should be around the questions

7. Other Business – None related to the project.
8. Adjournment – Curt McGee made a motion to adjourn, Mark Evelyn Auger seconded.  The motion passed 4aye, 0 nay.  The meeting adjourned at 7:45 p.m.  
Respectfully Submitted
Bob Veloski

The seven questions Curt had suggested:

1. Have you ever had full-time highway employees?
2. If yes: Why did you decide to go with contracting out the work?
If no: Have you ever considered hiring full-time employees?
3. Have you experienced problems with contractors not showing up or not doing the work as expected?

4. If yes:  What did you do about it?

5. Do you require a performance bond to be posted?

6. Are you happy with the decision you’ve made to contract out the Highway Department workload?

7. With your experience of contracting out the Highway workload, would you decide to do it now given the opportunity?
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